
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 23rd, 2025 
 
RESIDENT NAME 
RESIDENT ADDRESS 
CITY, PROVINCE, POSTAL 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
Following Hydrovac Excavation of your existing water service it was confirmed that a lead service exists 
from the City watermain to your property. Lead service lines can increase your risk of exposure to lead 
through drinking water and should be replaced when possible. In conjunction with the conventional 
watermain replacement occurring on 12th Street West (4-5 Ave) this year the City will replace your lead 
service from the watermain to your property line. 
 
As part of this water service replacement, the City will install a Poly or Copper service line for the City 
owned portion of the service, from the water main to your property line.  The City of Prince Albert 
strongly encourages you to review and replace the portion that you own, between the property line and 
your household plumbing, at this time as well.  If only one portion of the lead service is replaced, your 
risk of lead exposure at the tap may temporarily increase. Homeowners are encouraged to reach out 
to the city to coordinate the replacement of lead service for the opportunity to reduce costs and improve 
the final quality of the project. 
 
Trees are an asset to the city and hold important value in our Urban Forest.  Where we can, we certainly 
want to help preserve the city owned trees on boulevards and easements in this process.  We will do 
our best to look at all options in preserving trees and should a tree present an obstacle in the lead line 
replacement process the removal of the tree would only be considered as a last resort after all options 
to lead line replacement have been exhausted.  Removal of city owned trees will be completed at ‘NO’ 
cost to the homeowner and a replacement tree will be provided once all work has been completed and 
the ground has settled (usually within a year from the work being completed). 
 
If you have any questions about this project, or would like to coordinate the replacement of the lead 
service on your property please contact: 
 
Capital Projects Manager: Evan Hastings 
306-953-4884, (available between 7:30 a.m. and 4:30 p.m.) ehastings@citypa.com 
 
Water & Sewer Manager: Geoff Soderberg 
306-953-4884, (available between 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.) gsoderberg@citypa.com
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Evan Hastings 
Capital Projects Manager 
City of Prince Albert 
 

 
 

City of Prince Albert 
Public Works Department 

1084 Central Avenue 

Prince Albert, SK  S6V 7P3 

Phone:  306-953-4900 

Fax:  306-953-4915 

 

mailto:ehastings@citypa.com
mailto:gsoderberg@citypa.com


  

 

   

 

  

 

Lead Service Replacement Program - Example 
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